10/18/2016 
The Knox City-O’Brien CISD Board of Trustees met on this date in regular session with the following members present:  Amanda Duke, Scott Lynn, Clint Lewis, Dale Turner
Absent –Al Rios, Jeremy Eaton, and Nick Jimenez
School personnel present: Louis Baty, Superintendent 

Visitors Present: none
The meeting was called to order by Dale Turner at 7:10 pm.

Invocation was given by Scott Lynn
OPEN FORUM/ PUBLIC COMMENTS

No one present for Open Forum
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS
Motion was made by Amanda Duke at 7:12 p.m. seconded by Scott Lynn to approve by consent the following agenda items: Knox City-O’Brien CISD August 16, 2016 Regular Board Meeting Minutes, August 30, 2016 Budget and Tax Rate Hearing, August 30,  Update 105 Board Policy manual, and all bills for payment except Lynn Electric.  Motion carried unanimous vote. 
APPROVAL TO PAY BILLS

Motion was made by Dale Turner at 7:15 p.m. seconded by Clint Lewis to approve the bill from Lynn Electric for payment as presented.  Motion carried unanimous vote. Scott Lynn abstained

NOMINATION KNOX COUNTY APPRAISAL DISTRICT
Motion was made by Clint Lewis at 7:17 p.m. seconded by Scott Lynn to nominate Patsy Gonzales and Larry Thompson as directors to the Knox County Appraisal District. Motion carried unanimous vote.
APPROVAL OF BANK SIGNATURE CARDS
Motion was made by Amanda Duke at 7:20 p.m. seconded by Clint Lewis to approve Al Rios, Amanda Duke, Scott Lynn, Dale Turner, Jeremy Eaton, Clint Lewis, Tammy Gonzales, Sharon Wainscott, and Louis Baty as authorized signatures on the bank signature cards. Motion carried unanimous vote. 
RESIGNATION OF BOARD MEMBERS

Motion was made by Clint Lewis at 7:21 p.m. seconded by Amanda Duke to accept the resignation of Nick Jimenez as board member of the Knox city-O’Brien CISD Board of Trustees. Motion carried unanimous vote.

DISCUSSION CONCERNING OPERATION OF HASKELL-KNOX SSA

Louis Baty informed the Board the Management Board of the Haskell-Knox SSA, consisting of the Superintendents from Benjamin ISD, Paint Creek ISD, Munday CISD, Rule ISD, and Knox City-O’Brien CISD, will be meeting late in the week to discuss whether or not it is financially feasible to continue the operation of the SSA.
DISCUSSION CONCERNING BOARD OF TRUSTEE VACANCY
The board discusses the procedure for filling the vacancy created by the resignation of Nick Jimenez as well as possible individuals to fill the vacancy.
DISCUSSION CONCERNING ELEMENTARY PTO PLAYGROUND PROJECT

Louis Baty informed the board the Elementary PTO is in the final stages of reaching their goal of $25000.00 to purchase playground equipment.  He also reminded the Board the District has agreed to match dollar for dollar up to $25000.00 to upgrade the playground equipment.
ADJOURN

Motion was made by Clint Lewis, seconded by Scott Lynn to adjourn at 7:56 p.m.  Motion carried unanimous vote.

_______________________

President, Dale Turner
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Amanda Duke, Secretary

